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COUNTY ACTION REQUESTED ON: REZ-2022-09 Flannigan, James Rd. R-1 to C-G, Water/Sewer ~7.8 acres
 

HISTORY, FACTS AND ISSUES: This request represents a change in zoning on the subject property from Low 

Density Residential (R-1) zoning to General Commercial (C-G) zoning. The general motivation is a speculative 

commercial use of the subject property, such as medical and retail amenities, according to the letter of 

intent.  As the lot is a corner lot, access to and from the subject property is currently off James Road, a County 

maintained major collector on the west side of the property, and Smith Street to the north, a County 

maintained local road. Concerning the Comprehensive Plan Future Development Map the subject property is 

within the Urban Service Area and depicted as a Neighborhood Activity Center Character Area.  Per 

Comprehensive Plan guidance C-G zoning is listed as a permitted zoning within a Neighborhood Activity 

Center Character Area.  

 

Aspects of this case worthy of consideration include the following: 1. The subject property is surrounded by R-

1 zoning. The closest commercial zoning is located approximately 450 feet to the east and 850 feet to the 

south; 2. James Road is a major collector road and designed to support commercial activity; 3. The Urban 

Service Area designation of the property indicates infrastructure is provided, and urban density development 

is supported on the lot.  

 

The TRC reviewed this application and had no objectionable comments, noting that if approved, the minimum 

buffer required between Commercial and Residential zoning districts is at least 15’ wide and includes a 6’ tall 

opaque privacy fence, 3 shade trees per 100 linear feet, and 19 shrubs per 100 linear feet, and continued 

access from Smith Street will be determined by the County Engineer during the plan review process when an actual 

use of the property is determined. The Planning Commission heard the request at their May meeting, and 

discussed the concerns of certain commercial uses versus higher density residential uses, and ultimately 

recommended Denial (10-0).
 

OPTIONS: 1) Approve

2) Approve with Conditions

3) Table

4) Deny
 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Board's Pleasure


